# cape paterson surf life saving club



45th annual report 2004/2005







## Officers and Committees

President:

Vice President:

Secretary:

Treasurer / Registrar:

Club Captain:

Vice Club Captain:

Junior Club Captain:

Chief Instructor:

Gear Steward:

Junior Club Delegate:

Power Boat Captain:

Team Manager:

Boat Captain:

Radio Officer:

Committee:

Alan Hawkes

David Mills

Nyree Potter

Keith Bartel

Nick Stone

MICK STOLLS

Michael Mules

Samual Murphy

Nathan Brown

**Greg Middleton** 

Sarah Cooper

Steven Moody

Oleven Mood

David Mills

Not Filled

Not Filled

Kendall Brown

Jim Prendergast

**Building Committee** 

Arthur Phillips

Tony O'Connell

**Carnival Committee** 

**Not Convened** 

**Fundraising Committee** 

Wendy Graham

Christine Hawkes









## President - Alan Hawkes

What an amazing club this is! When I took the role of President last year I attended my first committee meeting and nothing seemed to be happening. This went on for a couple of months until we passed the spring equinox and suddenly the engine of enthusiasm fires up again. I should have realised that the club goes into hibernation each year but when it emerges at the start of summer, it changes into a noisy, vibrant and efficient emergency service.



First there was the "Bronze Camp" week for Kew High School. What a great group of young people who all passed and were rated by the assessors as one of the best groups of bronzies they had seen. Next was the opening of the patrol season with a formal roster of 5 patrols that included our new Kew HS graduates. Our problem at the start of the season was a vandalised boat shed which limited our ability to set up our patrol shelter, but that didn't put our patrollers off. They still turned up in large numbers and patrolled on a very exposed beach.

The club Bronze Camp in January seems to me to be a high point of the season, even though it is very early in the year and this year was a smaller group than usual. Somehow it feels like the club is fully open for business when the bunkrooms are filled with piles of clothing, the refrigerators have stocks of leftover spaghetti bolognaise in them and there seems to be resus. equipment from one end of the from to the other. A huge amount of work was completed successfully in this camp and congratulations are extended to the graduates of it.

Nippers continue to attract a big following and we again provided an entertaining and educational series this year. This is a critical arena for recruitment of patrolling lifesavers in the future and the enthusiasm of the 2005 leaders was reflected in the joy and enthusiasm of the juniors. A bit of a pity about the weather on some of the Nipper days – then real enthusiasm shows through.

Club championships were brought to an earlier time this year. The theory was that the correct order for competitions should be club championships, State titles and then Nationals. We got a bigger turnout for the championships this year and I think this is worthy of another trial in early 2006. The Retro Patrol was also a great initiative. Patrollers who were CPSLSC members in the 1970's, 1980's and 1990's were rostered for their own patrol dates during the season and I have never seen a more serious and committed group on our beach. These folk really know their stuff and have not forgotten the need for quality in the provision of this emergency service. I do hope this Retro Patrol can be rostered again each year in future (even though they have to take regular breaks to care for their own little children on the beach).









The patrolling season brought its usual string of rescues, body repairs and referrals for more treatment. Then it was the "Bronze Camp" for Wonthaggi Secondary College. This was a big group that seemed to come well prepared with pre-cooked meals — I know this because I saw them draining out their bags almost as soon as they arrived. The lids came off the plastic containers of sauces and stews while they were on the long journey from Wonthaggi to Cape Paterson. This was also a very successful group in its training and they have enthusiastically joined our patrols for the last part of our season.



It is of immense pride that Cape Paterson was ranked first of six clubs in the district in this season's patrol inspections. Of equal merit was our ranking of fourth in the State. This comes from years of quality training, a terrific pool of people to draw our patrol captains from, and a wonderful club of volunteers who stepped up to the mark in 2004/05. You will see that I haven't thanked any individuals in this report, focussing as I have on the outcomes rather than the individuals. It is every one of the members who deserve to be thanked for whatever they did to

achieve this great success. Some did a lot more than others, but everyone did their bit for the delivery of the service to the public through the club. A fantastic effort and I hope you had fun doing it because we need you again in the coming year.

There are some elements of lifesaving club life that I would like to see more of, less of or just done in a timely way in the coming year:

- The clubhouse needs some sprucing up. Exterior and interior painting, bunk room rebuilds and wear and tear repairs are major jobs if only a small number of people volunteer for them. A working bee will be needed when winter is over and I am hoping that a good turn up will make this work a breeze.
- Fund raising remains a challenge and without the Cape Tavern raffle every Friday
  night the funds would look a bit sick. The tin rattle helped considerably and Doogs'
  hair-raising exercise was a terrific contribution. In the coming year we will need a
  bit more focus on fund raising, and we will have to wait till mid-season for Doogs'
  hair to grow back.
- The Aquathon is being given a "workover". Placing it firmly in the holiday season and expanding the promotion of it should make this a continuing highlight in the swim/run competition calendar. The Wonthaggi to Cape Fun Run remains very popular and deserves our full support. Perhaps a uniformed CPSLSC team in it in 2006?
- A website where we all go to find out what is on in the club and what the surf is like at Cape (bring on the webcam) is needed soon. (Well at least a site with the club









calendar on it would do at first.) This is close to completion and I am hopeful of a launch date before the coming patrol season.

- Inter-club competition is at the heart of many surf lifesaving clubs in Australia. It
  keeps members fit, keeps them enthusiastic and can be very productive through
  sponsorships and through the attraction of new members. Our club has not had a
  large group of competitors in recent years and I would appreciate hearing of your
  interest in regular carnival participation.
- Social events inside and outside of the patrol season have been a feature of the club in the past. I would like to hear member's views on whether they want to see restaurant nights, progressive dinners, trivia nights, New Year's Eve parties (I'll just go and check our insurance policies) etc in our club calendar so that we can get together in a more social environment.
- Cape Paterson SLSC is going to have to change its contribution to the running of the life saving organisation in Victoria. We are currently relying on other clubs to provide sufficient volunteer assessors, delegates to State committees, training officers and competition officials and it can't continue like this.

What a great year it has been and what great shape we are in as club. My job has been made easy by the work of my predecessors and I thank them for their legacy. I thank each of our members for their contribution and hope you are pleased when you see the fruits of your work and the benefits you are providing to the safety of our beach-users.

Alan Hawkes

(ps Thanks Arthur)



## Secretary - Nyree Potter

On behalf of the Management Committee of the Cape Paterson Surf Life Saving Club Incorporate, I submit for your consideration and adoption the 45<sup>th</sup> annual Report and Financial Statements covering the activities of the club and its members for the 2004/2005 season.

Nyree Potter Secretary











## Treasurer - Keith Bartel

The audited financial accounts for the Club are attached. As has been the practice over recent years, the Club continues to achieve a small accounting surplus each year - \$3,705 for the past financial year.

- Bank balance at 30 April 2005 was \$34,181, consisting of \$24,181 in cash and a \$10,000 Westpac term deposit (6 months at 5.5%). The Club has adopted the practice of utilising short-term term deposits to take advantage of superior interest rates compared with the cheque account.
- Income for the year of \$35,368 has increased nearly \$5,800 over the previous year of \$29,587.
- Fund raising activities received greater attention during the year. The weekly Cape Tavern meat raffle, tin rattles in Wonthaggi and Cape Paterson and a number of sausage sizzles were well supported. Other fund raising initiatives included club members contributing directly by providing 'water safety services' for several rowing regattas on the Yarra River during summer. Nancy Phillips organised a couple of successful week-end bus trips to Echuca and Moama.
- The Club ran two Bronze/Life Saving Star camps for the Wonthaggi Secondary College and Kew High School students. A total of 37 students participated with tuition provided by our active Club members.
- Sales of Cape Paterson surf club apparel increased during the year. Supplies of shirts, jackets and vests are available and orders will be accepted for out of stock sizes.
- Insurance costs are increasing. The Club is in the process of reviewing the policies to ensure the risk coverage is appropriate and is provided at the lowest possible cost.
- An item for attention this year will be the level of Club membership in response to a fall
  in subscription income last year. Membership lists are being updated to ensure all
  members are contacted and encouraged to renew their subscriptions.

The financial accounts have been audited by Cardell Accountants, Wonthaggi.

### Keith Bartel







## **Cardell Accountants**

Chartered Accountants
Business Advisers and Consultants
Registered Tax Agents
Registered Company Auditor
R.F. Cardell, FCA

CAPE PATERSON SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

FINANCIAL REPORT

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30<sup>th</sup> APRIL, 2005

### CAPE PATERSON SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

### A3289

### **INCOME AND EXPENDITURE STATEMENT**

## FOR FINANCIAL YEAR ENDED 30<sup>th</sup> APRIL, 2005

	2005	2004
INCOME		
Members Subscriptions Donations/Grants/Sponsorship Functions & Fundraising Apparel Clubhouse Hire Bronze Camp/Manuals Fees & Other Income	3,759 6,814 10,232 1,782 459 11,590 732	6,840 6,181 6,918 1,169 732 4,765 2,982
Total Income	35,368	29,587
EXPENSES		
Administration Costs Clubhouse Costs Conference Fees Depreciation Insurance Equipment IRB Maintenance Expenses First Aid Training Trophies/Presents/Donations Carnival Entry Fees Equipment Maintenance Competition Equipment Maintenance Apparel Functions/Catering Fundraising Costs Miscellaneous  Total Expenses	3,158 2,954 218 1,388 6,773 324 787 534 8,818 527 501 444 168 3,259 1,256 554	1,748 1,746 838 3,546 3,589 690 496 142 2,945 305 63 4,061 1,476 1,782 15
SURPLUS/(DEFICIT) FOR THE YEAR	3,705	6,145

#### CAPE PATERSON SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

#### A3289

### NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

## FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30th APRIL, 2005

### 1. STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES

This financial report is a special purpose financial report prepared in order to satisfy the provisions of the Rules of the Association and the requirements of the Associations Incorporation Act (Vic).

The financial report has been prepared in accordance with the requirements of the following applicable Australian Accounting Standards:

AAS 1: Profit and Loss or Other Operating Statements

AAS 8: Events Occurring after Reporting Date

No other Australian Accounting Standards, Urgent Issues Group Consensus Views or other authoritative pronouncements of the Australian Accounting Standards Board have been applied.

The financial report is prepared on a cash basis and is based on historical costs and does not take into account changing money values.

### STATEMENT BY THE TREASURER

### FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30th APRIL, 2005

In my opinion, the accompanying financial statements, being the Statement of Income and Expenditure and Balance Sheet, present fairly the results of operations for the year ended 30<sup>th</sup> April 2005, and have been prepared in accordance with Australian Accounting Standards as a special purpose report.

KEITH BARTELL TREASURER

mil Bankt

13<sup>th</sup> July, 2005

#### CAPE PATERSON SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

#### A3289

#### **AUDIT REPORT**

## FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30th APRIL, 2005

#### **SCOPE OF AUDIT**

I have audited the financial report, being a special purpose financial report, of the Cape Paterson Surf Life Saving Club Inc. for the year ended 30<sup>th</sup> April, 2005. The Committee is responsible for the preparation and presentation of the financial report and the information it contains. I have conducted an independent audit of this financial report in order to express an opinion on it to the members.

My audit has been conducted in accordance with Australian Auditing Standards. My procedures included examination, on a test basis, of evidence supporting the amounts and other disclosures in the financial report. These procedures have been undertaken to form an opinion whether, in all material respects, the financial report is presented fairly in accordance with the accounting policies described in Note 1 so as to present a view which is consistent with my understanding of the association's financial position and performance as represented by the results of its operations and cash flows.

The audit opinion expressed in this report has been formed on the above basis.

#### **QUALIFICATION**

Membership subscriptions is a significant source of revenue for the Cape Paterson Surf Lifesaving Club Inc. The Cape Paterson Surf Lifesaving Club Inc has determined that it is impracticable to establish control over the collection of membership prior to its entry into the financial records. Accordingly, as the evidence available to me regarding revenue from this source was limited, my audit procedures with respect to membership had to be restricted to the amounts recorded in the financial records. I therefore am unable to express an opinion as to whether the membership subscription income is complete.

### **QUALIFIED AUDIT OPINION**

In my opinion, except for the effects of such adjustments, if any, as might have been determined to be necessary had the limitation discussed in the qualification paragraph not existed, the financial report of Cape Paterson Surf Lifesaving Club Inc presents a true and fair view of the financial position of Cape Paterson Surf Lifesaving Club Inc as at 30<sup>th</sup> April, 2005 and the results of its operations and its cash flows for the year ended in accordance with the accounting policies described in Note 1 to the financial statements.

ROBERT F. CARDELL CHARTERED ACCOUNTANT 13<sup>th</sup> July, 2005

Induc

3A BILLSON STREET WONTHAGGI VIC 3995





## Club Captain - Nick Stone

It is with a great pride that I write my final report as Club Captain, drawing to a close another successful season providing a safe and enjoyable aquatic environment for all.

The summer of 2004/2005 was one of several successes for Cape Paterson Surf Life Saving Club, and there are several people owed thanks for their contributions.

First of all, I am extremely proud in our performance in the state-wide Patrol Efficiency Competition, in which we were rated fourth in the state and first in the Bass District. This was an excellent result, and included one perfect patrol inspection score (not a single point lost!) This result is due to a number of factors, notably a continued vigilance of our standards, a consistent high standard of training, and a return to a regular patrol roster, but none more so than the experience, confidence and leadership of our patrol captains. Well done.

Another area in which our club excels is in our training and education, demonstrable in the excellent reputation we enjoy in our district. Well done to our team of instructors in leading another successful bronze camp, and a second for our highly valued Kew High School members. I look forward to both a continued high standard in examinations, and a prosperous partnership with Kew High.



For one month over summer, our small beach is awash with the smallest members of our club – the Nippers. Some of our most skilled lifesavers have come through our prized Nipper program, and I commend our Nipper delegate and a team of age managers and helpers on a successful season. I also congratulate the Nippers themselves: they've overcome fears, excelled in physical challenges, learned new skills and made new friends.

Regrettably I was unable to see out the close of the season at Easter time. Also regrettably, I haven't fulfilled all the goals I set myself in my tenure as Club Captain. Since changing jobs and moving to the west coast of Victoria I've found it increasingly difficult to devote the time required, which is why I am retiring from active duty. However, I have great confidence that my successor will be an active, involved and proficient lifesaver, with a passion for continued improvement, and a commitment to the success of our proud club on the beach.

But what of the immediate future of Cape Paterson SLSC? I believe there are some priorities that need to be addressed early, including several chapters which I opened in my role but soon need to be closed. Amongst the many challenges for the new committee of management for 2005/2006 are:







## 45th Annual Report Cape Paterson Surf Life Saving Club 2004 / 2005



- Some dedicated work on the clubhouse and boatshed, notably the club fascia, the bunkrooms, the first aid and patrol equipment areas, and a boatshed finally sealed from all the elements (including birds, vandals, and the weather).
- The construction and administration of a professional and practical website for our current and prospective members.
- A return to organised social functions in and out of the active season.
- An improved approach to fundraising, with co-ordinated efforts to seeking out grants, sponsorship and ongoing business partnerships.
- And an increased social responsibility in our role not just on our beach, but in the wider movement of lifesaving.

In closing I would like to thank all active members for an incredible 2400 voluntary hours, and a committee who contributed countless, thankless, unlogged hours of behind-thescenes work. I wish the incoming committee the best of luck in building the Cape Paterson Surf Life Saving Club of tomorrow.

Nick Stone











## Patrol Hours Season 2004 – 2005

Hours	Name
1743/4	Scott Rosendale
951/3	Rohan Phillips
78	Sam Murphy
671/2	Alex Dunnachie
54	Kendall Brown
523/4	Daniel Dal Pos
511/2	Ross Bartel
49	Carla Burgess
48¾	Christopher Bowen
481/2	Laura Widdowson
48	Georgie Hinton
48	Michael Mules
461/2	Elly Dunnachie
451/2	Catherine Phillips
441/2	Darcy Hale
441/2	Oscar Hooke
44	Dan Webster
44	Glenn Littlechild
411/2	Stephen Chambers
41	David Hawkes
41	Lachlan Kennedy
401/2	Jarryd Bannon
391/4	Shae Harrop
381/2	Sam Stepanow
38	Nicholas Hannon
37	Graham Bartel
36¾	Nathan Brown
	David Potter
	Louise Peterson

35	Lucy Phillips
341/2	Kyall Smith
331/4	Warwick Ford
321/4	Jess Bowman
311/2	Nick Stone
31½	Laura Smith
301/2	Greg Middleton
293/3	Lachlan Ford
281/4	Sarah Cooper
271/2	Mark Legg
26	Jon Vanderwiel
25	Tim Williamson
25	Brenton Marcou
241/2	Tristan Collin
241/2	Michelle Phillips
23	Whalid Walsh
22	Andrew Main
22	Trent Doherty
22	Angela Hawkes
20	Josh Murray
181/4	Dan Briggs
161/2	Amanda Main
14	Joe Coxon
13	Tony O'Connell
13	Simone Rogers
13	Lynda Rogers
13	Dean Manns
13	Alan Taylor
13	Jim Prendergast
13	Sam Frood

12	Tim Oke
12	Ross Wishart
11½	Chelsea Bowman
11	Jarvis Mellor
11	Nyree Potter
11	Simon Milstead
101/2	Jonatan Eriksson
10½	Steve Moody
8	Alex Pinneau
8	Leah Allum
7½	Dale Donahue
71/2	Rob Harvey
7	Eliza Hawkes
7	Rod Rogers
61/2	Lisa Stepanow
6	Wade Vaughan
6	Alex Joyce
6	Robert Fairweather
6	Jordan Wake
6	Rebecca Potter
6	Stephanie White
6	Jess O'Neill
41/2	Sue Adkins
4	Emma Phillips
4	Aaron Petrie
31/2	Ryan McColl
3	Ben Phillips
28	mean
241/2	Median









## IRB and Crew Hours 2004 - 2005

Driver Hours	Crew Hours	Name
16	3	Mark Legg
14	1/4	Greg Middleton
81/2		Nick Stone
81/2	:=:	David Hawkes
8	71/2	Rohan Phillips
8	6½	Kendall Brown
7	1/2	Michael Mules
6½	•	Steve Moody
4	1	Nyree Potter
2	1½	Ross Bartel
1	2	Tony O'Connell
1/2	7	Scott Rosendale
- ]	1-	Warwick Ford
-	6	Sam Murphy
-	4	Trent Doherty
-	3½	Dan Briggs
-	3	Andrew Main
<u> </u>	1½	Christopher Bowen
-	1	Daniel Dal Pos
	1	Darcy Hale
-	1	Nathan Brown
	1	Graham Bartel
-	1	Jess Bowman
-	1/2	Nicholas Hannon
- ]	1/2	Tristan Collin
-	1/4	Dan Webster
- 1	1/4	Tim Williamson
-	1/4	Kyall Smith









## Chief Instructor - Nathan Brown

It has been an exciting year for CPSLSC with us running 3 Bronze Camps this year. It was good to see so many nippers coming through and doing their Lifesaving Star in our camp in January. Wonthaggi and Kew High Schools once again came down to us to do their Bronze Camps, which were run successfully, even though the weather wasn't always as good to us.

The club is in need of people to do their Training Officers Certificate, and then move on and become assessors. All you need is your Bronze Medallion and to be aged 18 or over. If anyone is interested in becoming an assessor then please come forward and the appropriate courses can be arranged as were are in desperate need for these people.

As this is my last year as Chief Instructor of the club, I would like to thank everyone that has helped me out in some way over the past couple of seasons. It was a challenging experience that was made easier by many people helping out, whether it is to organise camps, or to help instruct at them, or something else, your help is greatly appreciated. Good luck to the new member that will take over the job, I'm sure that I am leaving the job in capable hands.

### **Nathan Brown**

As co-ordinator of two of the camps this year I would like to congratulate all those who gained awards. It is not easy to give up your holidays to come and participate in an eight day camp let alone with people you have never met before, but those who participated will never forget the experience and knowledge gained.

I also must extend a huge thank-you to my wonderful instructors who helped with



both camps. Without you the candidates wouldn't have passed and had such a good time. Thanks to Kendall Brown, Jessica Bowman, Sam Murphy, Daniel Briggs, David Hawkes, Dooges and everyone else who contributed for a session or two over the weeks.

### **Nyree Potter**









## Junior Club Captain - Sam Murphy

On taking up the role of Junior Club Captain half way through the season, I had big boots to fill in trying to take up where Lachie left off and congratulations to him on his seasons in the role. Yet even though I've only been in the role for a short period of time it is absolutely great to see the number of juniors on the beach over summer. It is great to see that the five patrols this season were made up of huge numbers of younger members and as you are the future of the club, I hope that I'll be seeing you all on the beach in the seasons to come.

These numbers have been boosted once again by the influx of Kew and Wonthaggi High students and as is the case with previous years, they've been a great help on and off the beach and we'll hopefully see you again next year.

Another great thing to see this season was the number of kids coming up through the nippers program. With almost everyone on the bronze camp being a past nipper, it's good to see that the junior clubbies are working their way up through the club. The nippers program is greatly important for kids to learn their surf skills and the other skills necessary for when they make it up into the patrolling ranks. With a bit of luck it would be great to see those younger guys and girls coming up through and one day writing their little piece in this spot.



Something else that I've been lucky enough to be apart of is the competition aspect of surf life saving. With the skills involved in competition being a great help when on patrol, I'd love to see more juniors giving it a shot. Even if you're only there for a few events, it's a great social activity and yet another way to get to know those around the club.

The way, in which the club is developing, it is important that we do our best to keep these juniors within the ranks. It's an age old saying but the juniors are the future of the club and without them it makes things difficult for others. With a majority of the patrolling members being under 18 or close to it, it's the younger clubbies that are the backbone of the patrols and let's keep it this way.

Lastly I'd like to thank those around the club that have made my job so easy and for supporting me through the season.

See you next season.

Sam Murphy









## Gear Steward - Greg Middleton

At the close of another season it is once again time to take a look at the state of the equipment we use, which is such a vital part of the service we provide as surf life savers.

This year however I am incredibly unhappy with the way in which the club members are treating the equipment. As we are all aware we have issues with the first aid room and storage facilities at the club and my absence for a couple of months with a shoulder injury but that does not however in any way mean that the equipment we use can be left lying about, un-cleaned and miss treated.

The main concern is storage of clothing, wet suits and surf boards on equipment, these could be easily addressed though if we set up a storage are to accommodate boards and an undercover area outside that can be used as a drying room.

We as a club need to look at some form of accountability for the use of equipment, it is not my job to police the way in which the gear is used only to maintain it, along with a change in attitude from club members in relation to the use of the gear and improvements to storage facilities at the club which I have been pushing for I feel that our equipment can and should be able to last longer and help to provide the high standard of service expected of us.

Over the next 12 months we are going to have to replace the following equipment:

- 1. 2no Radios, one is damaged beyond repair.
- 2. The 2no older boards.

### We require at present:

- 1. 2no new radio harnesses.
- 2. At least 4-5 radio bags and clip sets
- 3. New Binoculars for the Radio Room
- Re stocking of the first aid room.
- 5. At least 1no new set of swim fins that can accommodate up to sizen12, preferably having 2 sets of several sizes each is ideal.

Over the next few years we need to look at:

1. Replacing all hand held radios as parts availability is becoming a problem on the smaller Motorola's and parts are virtually non existent for the older large Motorola's

Annually we should be looking at putting in place a maintenance program for radio servicing including servicing to the 2no base stations

Also a tabled annual maintenance check list for all of our gear that can be ticked of and reported on.

**Greg Middleton** 









## Junior Club Delegates - Sarah Cooper

No Report Submitted

## Inflatable Rescue Boat Captain - Steven Moody

No Report Submitted

## Team Manager's - David Mills

A small but determined group of competitors graced the beaches of the Victorian coastline this season in competition in Cape Paterson colours.

Results for the season were as follows:

Warwick Ford & yours truly teaming up for 3rd place in Open Board Rescue @ Black Rock. Angela Hawkes winning the Open Women's surf race @ the same beach.

Angela Hawkes 7th placing in Open Women Board @ Torquay.

Alan Taylor & Jim Prendergast finishing 5th & 7th respectively in Victorian Masters Ski Race. For the first time in about 7 - 8 years the boys did not medal in double ski, reason being no double ski available at the time.

Club Champs this year was a great day with many young competitors starting to get a taste of competition. Congrats to David & Angela Hawkes winners of the Open Male & Female divisions & to Lachlan Ford & Michelle Phillips for taking out the U/19 Male & Female categories. Also to members of Patrol # 2 for taking out this years winning patrol.

Major highlight of the season however was Sam Murphy & his 5th placing in U/19's Surf Race @ Vic Titles his year, a truly outstanding performance by someone who had limited preparation for the event.

Anyone interested in starting up training on October 1 or would like a training program designed to suit their needs either for competition or just to gain some fitness for requals let us know & I would be more than happy to assist.

David Mills Team Manager.









## Club Championship Results

## Under 19 (Men)

Event	<b>1</b> st	2 <sup>nd</sup>	314
2km run	Lachlan Ford	Tim Luszczak	Dale Donahue
Sprint	Lachlan Ford	Sam Murphy	Tim Luszczak
Flags	Tim Luszczak	Lachlan Ford	Dale Donahue
Swim	Sam Murphy	Lachlan Ford	Dale Donahue
Board	Lachlan Ford	Sam Murphy	Tim Luszczak
Ski			
Ironperson	Sam Murphy	Dale Donahue	Tim Luszczak

## **Under 19 (Women)**

Event	<b>1</b> st	2 <sup>nd</sup>	3rd
2km run	Michelle Phillips	Catherine Phillips	
Sprint	Michelle Phillips	Catherine Phillips	
Flags	Michelle Phillips	Catherine Phillips	Alex Pineau
Swim	Michelle Phillips	Alex Pineau	Catherine Phillips
Board	Alex Pineau	Catherine Phillips	Michelle Phillips
Ski			
Ironperson	Michelle Phillips	Catherine Phillips	









## Open (Men)

Event	<b>1</b> st	2 <sup>nd</sup>	3rd
2km run	Warwick Ford	David Mills	
Sprint	Warwick Ford	David Hawkes	Nick Stone
Flags	David Hawkes	Nick Stone	Graham Bartel
Swim	David Mills	Warwick Ford	David Hawkes
Board	David Hawkes	Warwick Ford	David Mills
Ski	Alan Taylor	Jim Prendergast	Dean Manns
Ironperson	David Mills	Sam Chippindall	

## Open (Women)

Event	<b>1</b> st	<b>2</b> nd	3rd
2km run	Angela Hawkes	Eliza Hawkes	
Sprint	Angela Hawkes	Eliza Hawkes	
Flags	Eliza Hawkes	Lynda Rogers	Angela Hawkes
Swim	Angela Hawkes	Simone Rogers	Lynda Rogers
Board	Angela Hawkes		
Ski			
Ironperson	Angela Hawkes		









## **Team Events**

Event	<b>1</b> st	2 <sup>nd</sup>	3rd
Wade Relay	Graham Bartel	Alex Pineau	Angela Hawkes
	David Hawkes	Nick Stone	Warwick Ford
	Sam Murphy	Rohan Phillips	Michelle Phillips
	Lachlan Ford	Dale Donahue	Catherine Phillips
Board Rescue	Lachlan Ford	Angela Hawkes	Eliza Hawkes
	Sam Murphy	Warwick Ford	David Mills
3 Legged Race	David Hawkes	Michelle Phillips	Eliza Hawkes
	Lachlan Ford	Catherine Phillips	David Mills
Wheelbarrow Race	David Hawkes	Angela Hawkes	Nick Stone
	Lachlan Ford	Warwick Ford	Dale Donohue

### **Under 19 Female:**

Michelle Phillips 19 points Catherine Phillips 14 points Alex Pineau 7 points.

### Under 19 Male:

Lachlan Ford 22 points Sam Murphy 14 points Tim Luszczak 8 points Dale Donahue 7 points.

### Open Female:

Angela Hawkes 20 points Eliza Hawkes 7 points Lynda Rogers 3 points Simone Rogers 2 points. Open Male: David Hawkes 18 points Warwick Ford 15 points David Mills 11 points Nick Stone 6 points.

### Patrol Placings were as follows:

- 1. Patrol 2 59 points
- 2. Patrol 5 39 points
- 3. Retro 29 points
- 4. Patrol 3 18 points
- 5. Patrol 4 8 points
- 6. Patrol 1 0 points







## $45^{\rm th}$ Annual Report Cape Paterson Surf Life Saving Club 2004 / 2005



1999-00	B. Phillips	J. Prendergast	L. Rogers
2000-01	J. Prendergast	T. O'Connell	D. Mills
2001-02	J. Prendergast	A. Gaudion	D. Mills
2002-03	J. Prendergast	A. Gaudion	D. Mills
2003-04	J. Prendergast	N. Potter	N. Stone
2004-05	Alan Hawkes	N. Potter	N. Stone





